


Mr. Chairman, 

Afghanistan aligns itself with the statement delivered on behalf of the Non-Aligned 

Movement (NAM). We are thankful to the Secretary General for his report contained in 

A/68/213. It offers a good insight on progress and challenges of the past year in 

strengthening the rule of law, nationally 



Moreover, despite a difficult security environment, we held consecutive presidential, 

parliamentary and provincial council elections, in which our people actively took part, and 

determined their leader. 

We are now busily engaged in preparations for our next presidential elections this coming 

April, which will further strengthen our democratic order. We have put in place a strong 

electoral framework, to ensure an electoral process that is free, fair, credible, transparent, 

and whose outcome is embraced by the vast majority of our citizens. 

In the area of security, we concluded our security sector reform (SSR), culminating in the 

formation of a national army and police. Today, our securities forces number 350,000 

strong; and are operating with increased professionalism and capability. Through the 

Transition Process, they have taken charge of security in all parts of Afghanistan. In this 

regard, we are thankful to our international friends and partners for their 



The international justice system plays a crucial role in furthering the rule of law at the 

international level. As the report of Secretary General highlights, it also represents an 

important mechanism to member-states for the peaceful settlement of 


